
August 2025 

 
August Pastor’s Message 

Dear Members of Neighbors in Christ, 
 
I am looking forward to continuing to serve you as your Interim Pastor. 
 
During this interim, I will have two major areas of focus for my ministry to you: 

1. Developing Lay Ministries to serve your congregations 
2. Assisting you in your conversations with neighboring churches to consider 

agreements with them for new ministries 
 

In subsequent newsletters, I’ll elaborate on these two areas of my ministry to you. 
 
Peace be with you, 
 
Pastor Leonard 
 


